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Term 1 Week 4                                        Courage Harmony Integrity                               Thursday February 24 2022 

   

From the Principal 

Onsite classroom learning has returned 

It has been wonderful these past two weeks to welcome students back onsite for classroom learning. With all students 
back, routines have been established and classrooms are buzzing with life and learning. As we move into week 5 next 
week more restrictions have been lifted allowing extra-curricular programs to resume. Our Instrumental Music - 
Strings program for students in Years 3-6 will recommence next week as we welcome back onsite our strings Tutor Ms 
Katie Roper. Choir is also able to recommence and Ms Alla will be returning again this year working with Mrs Stone 
and our Year 4-6 choir students. Year 6 are heading off to their Aquatics program on Wednesday and classes can start 
to work more closely together again which means buddy programs will be able to run again too. 

Thank you to all families who are being vigilant in keeping children home when they are sick, and thank you also for 
wearing your masks when onsite. Due to the support of our community we are managing to avoid the major COVID 
outbreaks that some other areas have been exposed to.  

Language program 2022 
It has been such a 

fantastic start to the 

year, with students very 

excited and motivated 

about learning Auslan. 

The main areas we are 

focusing on at the 

moment are signing the 

Auslan Alphabet, finger 

spelling our names and 

signing the numbers 1-30. Attached with this newsletter you will see posters 

of the Alphabet Mat and numbers 0 -30 (pictured here also). Why not start 

practicing at home with you child (ren)! We have also started to learn some 

nursery rhythms too so ask your child to show you what they have been 

learning in class.  

Ms Sarah Goodwin 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

March  

Wednesday 2 

Monday 14 

Friday 18 

Aquatics Year 6 

Adelaide Cup – public holiday 

National Day of Action against Bullying 

April 

Thursday 14 

Friday 15 

Last Day Term 1 

Good Friday – public holiday 
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National Day of Action Against Bullying 

Friday 18th March marks the 12th year of the National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence. The theme for 2022 
is Kindness Culture. By building Kindness Culture together, we can promote inclusion, respect and community 
belonging for all students in schools across Australia. One of the focus areas this year is online behaviour and a new 
resource Be Kind Online has been produced. We will also have a visit from SAPOL to discuss Cyber Safety in our year 
3-6 classes. Over the next few weeks a range of Fact Sheets will be provided with each newsletter to assist families to 
talk with children about what bullying is and isn’t, some key facts about bullying, signs of bullying and types of bullying. 
By shining a light on these issues and talking and educating our children about them we continue to move towards 
their eradication. 

For more information on the Be Kind Online resource for children in years 3-6 and 7-12 visit the following link: 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/resources/classroom-resources  
 
David O’Connell 
Principal  
 
Assemblies and newsletters 
Each fortnight, class teachers select two students who are presented with a School Values Award at our school 
assembly. Assemblies will recommence soon. School newsletters are published fortnightly in alternate weeks. 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 

Hours of Operation  

Before School Care: 7:00-8:30am  After School Care: 3:15-6:15pm 

Fees  

Before School Care: $15  After School Care: Casual $25  

Pupil Free Day: $53  Vacation Care: $53 per day  

Contact Details  

Phone: 8277 4486  Mobile: 0428 257 789 

Email: Robyn.Shanahan17@schools.sa.edu.au 
(Please note: this is direct contact with Director Robyn Shanahan) 

Bookings / cancellations 

Cancellation and Emergency bookings can only be made through 
contacting OSHC directly on 0428 257 789 

Enquiries can be made directly to OSHC or through the school Front 
Office on 82772293 

 

Hi Everyone, 

Bookings are available for Before and After School Care. Please let us know if you require care. 

The children can have cereal or toast with milo for breakfast in the morning and fruit platter and snack is provided 

every  afternoon. 

 

Robyn Shanahan 

Director 
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In the Community 
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